
 
 

 
 

 
UNIFORM POLICY 

 
"With God there is no limit to what you can do. There is no obstacle you can't overcome. Through Him all things are 

possible." (Matthew 19:26). 

As a school we want the very best for your children and we work hard to ensure we deliver the best education we can to them. 
We know that you also want the very best for your children. As part of this, we feel that having a standardised uniform helps the 
children to feel part of the St James school family. It is important that we keep to the high standard of uniform when we return 
to school in September. We tell children regularly – if you feel smart on the outside it helps you feel smart on the inside. Please 
see below for our school uniform list:  

School uniform is as follows:  

Navy V-neck jumper or cardigan with or without school logo School tie (optional)  

White polo-shirt with or without logo White shirt if wearing a tie  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Grey school trousers, skirts, pinafores. Grey school shorts in warmer weather.  

Blue and white gingham summer dress in warmer weather  

Black school shoes  

• Plain white, grey, black, navy socks or tights  
• No extreme hairstyles (e.g.no shaved hair patterns or hair dye)  
• No jewellery – except SMALL stud earrings and a watch are allowed. Children are not allowed to 

wear necklaces, bracelets or dangly earrings for health and safety purposes. Also, we would hate 
for something treasured to get broken or lost at school.  



• We also ask that children do not wear nail polish for school and false nails are not allowed as this 
could pose a health and safety risk to your child and others. 

 

Children will need a small book bag to bring into school. Our cloakrooms are not big enough to house back 
packs therefore these are not allowed. Children only need their reading book, reading record, homework 
book and water bottle in school. Book bags can be of any design, but ones with the school logo can be 
purchased from Ziggys or Smart Clothing.  

 
 

PE Kit  

Full PE kit should be worn for every PE lesson. PLEASE NOTE THAT FROM SEPTEMBER our child needs to 
bring their PE kit into school on the FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL and it should remain in school. PE kit is as 
follows:  

PE Kit:  

White PE T-shirt with or without logo Navy PE shorts  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Please make sure that all clothing is labelled with your child’s full name.  

Uniform can be purchased from most major supermarkets or clothes shops. If you prefer your child to have 
uniform with our school logo, or our school tie, this can be purchased from Ziggys on Brackley Street in 
Farnworth or Smart Clothing on Bolton Market. Ziggys now offer an online service, to order your uniform 
online please visit: https://ziggysschoolwearbolton.co.uk.  

As always your support and understanding around uniform is much appreciated and we all feel proud 
when our school family look so smart.  
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